Grad Program/Enrollment Services 
Meeting Minutes

February 10, 2012
Present: Walter Niemiec, Tracy Hall, Steve Hunter, Leona Walker, Maggie Foran, Sherry Walton, Andrea Coker-Anderson, Erin Genia, Randee Gibbons, Amy Betz, Martha Henderson, Lee Lyttle & Jan Hays 
Next meetings: May 3, 2012 from 1-3pm—location TBA
I.
Review and Discuss Purpose of Quarterly Grad Program/Enrollment Services Meetings
The history of these Grad Program meetings seems to be a sharing of grad problems but with unclear solutions. Newly scheduled meetings of Walter and the Assistant Directors was discussed as a possible substitute for the quarterly meeting, but the group feels that getting together face to face provides better communication of problems and ideas. It was decided that the first hour of these quarterly meetings would be a sharing of ideas and concerns with the Enrollment Services people and that the 2nd hour would be just the Grad Program people to focus on their concerns. As a result, not everyone needs to schedule a full 2 hours for a meeting. The next meeting using the 4th week of the quarter formula would be April 26th but due to conflicts, May 3rd will be the next meeting date and put on peoples’ outlook calendars by Jan.
II.
Updates/Info sharing 
Tracy passed out a sheet explaining graduates taking undergrad courses or provisional graduates taking undergraduate endorsement courses, usually summer quarter. Total year eligibility is the key with federal rules as a limit to how much can be borrowed. MIT has a different budget than MES and MPA. A new endorsement form is being made and will be sent out for comments. Subsidized loans are going away for grad students by July 1. An option for money is the grad plus loan which is credit based so not available to those with bad credit. Grad programs should send students with financial concerns to the financial aid office for updated information not always available from the grad programs. 
Steve shared that Fall 2013 priority deadline for undergrad students will be February 1st. Further discussion is needed for graduate priority deadlines.

Andrea has concerns about electives that start later in the quarter. Some students who sign up for them but are no-shows become less than full-time or part-time students without that credit. This change in status affects their financial aid. She asked that faculty give immediate feedback on attendance the first session of the class. Also, it was decided that in MPA Jan would email alerts to the students registered for late starting electives warning them about possible financial aid problems if they didn’t attend the class.
Students without immunization records or waivers would not be permitted to register for spring quarter.

Graduation applications are due the 2nd week of April but that is not a firm deadline. Graduation speaker selection will either be MES or MPA and Andrea will let us know. 
By end of March some transcripts will be on-line in PDF format, depending on if the school sending or receiving belongs to the system.

Sherry has concerns about the grad level writing class for summer. Allen Olson said the solution was to be sure that undergraduates get in only if there is room and with a signature. Amy showed Jan how to set those guidelines for the class.
Leona will be out of the office from March 26-30.
III.
Grad Program Items
Martha is concerned about the budget. The unavailability of desk copies is an additional expense as well as more students, field trips and program promotion. Walter said he is aware of the problem but until budget cuts are final and union talks occur there isn’t a current answer to the problem.

Lee confirmed that the on-line application from CollegeNet will be available for testing next week.
Amy is working on a new system for accessible pay, contract and position #s for all faculty. 
